

St Anne (Stanley) CE Primary & Nursery School Prescot Road Liverpool L13 3BT

Tel: 0151 228 1506 Fax: 0151 228 8581

Email: Stanley-ao@st-annesstanley.liverpool.sch.uk

Wednesday 8th March, 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

INDUSTRIAL ACTION - Wednesday 15th & Thursday 16th March

As you may be aware from the media that teaching colleagues in the NEU will be taking industrial action on Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March.

The action will result in class or whole school closures across the country.

The decision to close a school or send pupils home is never taken lightly, but as staff in this Union have elected to take lawful industrial action, schools have to take appropriate steps to ensure the health, safety and well-being of all pupils. This current strike action affects teaching staff of this union only.

As a school we aim to give you as much advance notification as possible and so I am writing to give notice of the likely impact of action in our school.

On Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March, 2023 the following classes will be closed, so children in these classes are not to attend on this day.

Reception B Year 3H

The school is open to the remainder of classes.

Our teachers remain committed to the children and families in our school and have not taken this action without due consideration. As a school we fully support the decisions of all our colleagues. We apologise for any disruption caused and would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. J. Simons Headteacher